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 National Parent Forum of Scotland

Meeting held in Macdonald Holyrood Hotel, Edinburgh on 17th March 2013
1. Present/Apologies
	Angus
	James Ewens

	Aberdeen
	Tony Rafferty

	Dumfries & Galloway
	Jill Sloan

	Dundee
	Mary O'Connor (New Rep)

	East Ayrshire
	David Fraser

	East Lothian
	Carol Snow

	Edinburgh
	Tina Woolnough

	Falkirk
	Margaret Leitch 

	Glasgow
	Joanna Murphy (Vice Chair)

	Glasgow
	Richard Porter

	Highland
	Alistair Todd 

	North Ayrshire
	Billy Gibson

	North Lanarkshire
	Barrie Sheppard 

	Perth & Kinross
	Jason O’Flynn 

	Renfrewshire
	Debbie Newlands

	Scottish Borders
	Martyn Parsons (New Rep)

	Scottish Borders
	June Tanish (New Depute Rep)

	South Lanarkshire
	John Rice 

	Stirling
	Julie Wild (covers Clackmannanshire)

	West Dunbartonshire
	Iain Ellis (Chair) 

	West Lothian
	Eric Lumsden 

	Orkney
	Charlotte Harrison (Vice Chair)


Apologies




	Aberdeenshire
	Vacancy

	Argyll and Bute
	Vacancy

	Comhairle nan Eilean Siar
	Anne Bird

	Clackmannanshire
	Vacancy 

	Dumfries & Galloway
	George Jamieson

	East Dunbartonshire
	Douglas Chappelle  

	East Renfrewshire
	Joseph McLachlan

	Fife
	Amanda Ferguson 

	Inverclyde
	Roslynn Oliver

	Midlothian
	Louise Gough 

	Moray
	Vacancy

	Shetland
	Vacancy

	South Ayrshire
	Vacancy


In Attendance
	Education Scotland
	Irene Russell

	Education Scotland
	Lindsay Jane Murray (minutes) 


2. Iain welcomed the new reps Mary O’Connor, Martyn Parson and June Tanish to the meeting. Minutes from previous meeting- Minutes proposed by Tony Rafferty and Seconded by Eric Lumsden.
3. Matters Arising 

3.1 John Rice to send a briefing to reps of the STEM report regarding how it contributes to science teaching in schools by end of this month.  
3.2 Let the Children Play report which was publish in Scotland on Sunday will be sent to reps. 

3.3 Champions Group for early effective intervention briefing report will be sent for the next NPFS meeting. The next meeting will be at the end of this month.  
3.4 Billy updated the group on the “A man’s place” Children in Scotland conference at which he presented.  A report on the barriers fathers face being involved in their child’s education is available on the NPFS website. Jason highlighted an issue to the forum had been requested to look at i.e.   the difficulties face engaging with their children. The meeting discussed partners who would be best placed to address this issue. One group suggested was ‘Families need Fathers’ with whom NPFS could consult. Billy informed that the AGASL group had the opportunity to view the recommendations from the Doran Review. 
3.5 Previous Minutes have been passed, reps to send to contacts and Irene will send to SPION members.

3.6 A working action Log will be sent to reps with deadlines.

3.7 The e-card newsletter was sent to schools in February.  Some reps report that had not received this from their school. This again highlighted the issue of communication and the dissemination of information to parents. Irene will discuss this issue with the Education Scotland Communications Team and consider how to reach target audiences effectively. Richard informed the meeting that they have an agreement with the City council to put leaflets in library’s and community centres to reach parents, grandparents and carers.
      Further updates on this will be communicated to the group.

3.8 The latest Newsletter and NPFS poster were distributed to schools, Monday 11 March, addressed to the Parent Council Chair.  
3.9 The report from the focus group held on 4 December which was held in Hamilton is to be sent to John.

3.10 The full report from the ICT Excellence Group has been sent to and accepted by Michael Russell, Cabinet Secretary for Education and Lifelong Learning. Tony will sit on the Excellence Reference Group to ensure the new Glow is implemented. Reps are requested to complete their actions by the given deadline, if they are unable to complete an action for any reason they are requested to update Charlotte. 
Above from previous minutes
4. Eric Lumsden
4.1 Eric met with Joan Mackay from Education Scotland to discuss the development of a National Parental Involvement Strategy to give guidance on best practice for primary and secondary schools and to parent councils. Discussion within the group followed and it was agreed that Eric will produce a draft strategy and circulate to reps for comment. It will be noted on the strategy “This policy will be reviewed”. The development of the strategy will take account of Local Authorities Parental Involvement Strategies, the Parental Involvement Act .Consideration will also be given to how this sits with the NPFS ‘Let’s Talk’ resource that has been produced by Tina Woolnough. Richard will be sent Eric the Glasgow City Council Strategy for information.  Deadline for the draft model is end of April.
5. Communication/Tina
5.1 The communications strategy will be issued to reps for comment with a deadline for reps to feedback to Tina. 
5.2 Realistic deadlines will be provided for actions to reps.
5.3 Tina will include a protocol for replying to the NPFS enquiries inbox and a social media policy for inclusion in the induction pack. 

5.4 Reps are requested to email themselves and blind copy the group in, it will be responsibility of individuals for group emails where they require feedback to collate and not reply all if it is not necessary. It was agreed that group emails for information or updates will be sent to Lindsay Jane to disseminate to the group. This issue will be highlighted in the operating procedures in the induction pack. 
5.5 Joanna Murphy has agreed to manage the enquiries inbox. 

5.6 NPFS e-news update which went to Head Teachers for parent council chairs was not received by all reps. Qualifications Plus e-invite was not received by all reps either. 
5.7 NPFS hardcopy of poster and newsletter went to every school in Scotland for the attention of the parent chair, Monday 11 March. Reps to feedback to Tina if this have been received or not. Reps to look out for these and chase their contacts to display share and mention the newsletter at parent council meetings. 
5.8 Reps are requested to request including a link to the NPFS website www.parentforumscotland.org on their local authority websites.
5.9 The ‘Let’s Talk’ parental involvement in learning resource, produced by Tina, will help in to share good practice in schools. Reps are asked to look at this and use it in their own schools e.g. invite examples from contacts, encourage contacts to use the resource etc.
5.10 Reps are requested to inform parents that the Nationals in a Nutshell are now available on the NPFS website. These are the first in a series of summaries of the National 4 and National 5 Qualifications for parents and carers. Feedback to date indicates that these have been well received both internally and externally.  A link to Nationals in a Nutshell has also been added to Parentzone.

Further summaries are being developed and feedback to Tina would be welcome.
5.11 The NPFS database will be developed in the next financial year to improve communication with parents. Reps are requested to continue collating parent emails to add to the database and pass these on to Tina. The sheets to gather emails can be emailed or posted to you by Lindsay Jane along with any other promotional material you require for meetings and events including postcards, a plea to parents, NPFS banners, newsletter, posters etc. 
5.12 It was highlighted that the NPFS website is not user friendly; Tina will review this and also look at the NPFS Facebook.
5.13 Twelve local authorities now have parent reps on their Education Committees (or equivalent). The City of Edinburgh Council is due to appoint its first parent rep shortly as is Perth and Kinross; parent reps are in place in Inverclyde, West Lothian, Glasgow, Moray, South Ayrshire, South Lanarkshire, Dundee, Scottish Borders, North Ayrshire, West Dunbartonshire, Aberdeen and Falkirk, this information will be circulated to reps Reps to continue to pursue this. 
5.14 Reps will have opportunity to input into Rocket Science Learner Journey Pathways graphic. Further information to follow.
5.15 Iain would like to thank Tina for all her terrific work on behalf of the NPFS, the Nationals in a Nutshell was a magnificent piece of work.
5.16 The group voted on the final mission statement, the two options were:
1. To support every child to realise their full potential throughout their early years and school life in line with Scottish education policy 

2. To support every child to reach their full potential in line with Scottish education policy. 

10 reps voted for option 1 and 3 reps voted for option 2. Option 1 wins with majority vote of 10. 
6. Groups
6.1 Groups are currently being revised, Joanna to email new groups to everyone. New reps and those unable to attend today’s meeting will be contacted and allocated to a group unless currently doing another large piece of work. Early Years Group members are Julie Wild- Lead, John Rice, Margaret Leitch and Alistair Todd. Primary Group members are Jill Sloan- Lead, Carol Snow, Jason O’Flynn, Mary O’Connor and Richard Porter. CfE Group members are Barry Sheppard- Lead, Debbie Newlands, Roslynn Oliver and Tony Rafferty. ASN Group members are Billy Gibson - Lead, Louise Gough, Tina Woolnough and Martyn Parsons. Charlotte will oversee Early and Primary, Joanna CfE and Iain will oversee ASN. 

6.2 Group leads are advised to meet every 6 weeks if possible in person or via SKYPE etc. The group leads the chair and vice chairs will meet every month. Groups will work across other groups and link in together. Reps are requested to reply to emails

6.3 Reps to look at getting a depute representative to support them if they feel it is required. The role of the depute rep will be worked on by Lorraine Spalding and included in the induction pack. 
6.4 Lindsay Jane will email reps the music group updates from Douglas, please fill out the questionnaire and send to Douglas for his meeting on Thursday 21 March.

6.5 Billy updated the group on the AGASO group.  The Scottish Government have now published their 5 year plan to 2016, the AGASO group will be looking at the 22 recommendations identified within the report. The next meeting will be in April to prioritise these. Billy will give an update to the NPFS meeting in June. The ASN code of practice will be reviewed over the next two years and will look specifically at parental involvement; Iain has offered to be part of one of the focus groups to look at this. The annual report to parliament which is also part of the long term plan has been sent to Parliament. They will look at data collection, what parents look at the report for. NPFS have been invited to a focus group looking at children too ill to attend school, Tina will attend.
6.6 NPFS have been invited by Marion MacLeod from Children in Scotland to meet Billy and Joanna on 25 March to look at a model for children’s disabled children regarding parent participation and looking at how they can work together.
6.7 A report on reasonable adjustments for children sitting National 4 and National 5 qualifications and the effect this has on these children. 
6.8 Billy to share CALL report on the use of digital exams.  
7. Issue Raised
7.1 There was a discussion regarding an issue brought to the attention of Jason O’Flynn regarding a “lifestyle survey” for pupils in schools in a local authority which went out via Head Teachers. It was agreed by a majority vote that NPFS will draft a statement which will be shared with the reps only for information. 
8. AOB

8.1 Debbie Newlands updated the meeting on the proposal in Renfrewshire to reduce the teaching week by 2 ½ hours by replacing teachers with non-teaching staff. This was part of a cost cutting exercise and not for educational gain. After a petition by parents a letter was received from Michael Russell, Cabinet Secretary for Education and Lifelong Learning stating he did not support the variation which was suggested by Renfrewshire Council. Joanna will now deal with general and chair enquiries.

8.2 All expenses and travel requests should be sent to Charlotte for approval and Lindsay Jane to be copied in.

8.3 Iain has a meeting with SPTC today at 1.30 to look at the possibility of an International Conference in March 2014. This will be instead of the annual NPFS conference for 2014. The National Conference is already in place for 5 October 2013 in Bishopbriggs. 

8.4 Larry Flanagan, General Secretary for EIS has agreed to speak at the next AGM in June. 

8.5 Date of the next meeting will be 15 June, a doodle poll will be sent to reps to fill out their availability. 

8.6 Iain has agreed to stay on for 1 more year only as chair of NPFS.
9. Date of next meeting of the Forum/AGM Meeting will be on 15 June. 

Date: 15 June 2013
Time: 10.00-15.30 approx. 
Venue: Optima, Glasgow
Glossary 
	ASLIG
	Additional SUPPORT FOR Learning Implementation Group

	ASN
	Additional Support Needs 

	CALL
	Communication access Literacy and Learning

	COSLA
	Convention of Scottish Local Authorities

	EIS
	Education Institute Scotland

	CLD
	Community Learning Development

	CPD
	Continuing Professional Development 

	GTC
	General Teaching Council

	GIRFEC
	Getting It Right for Every Child

	NAR
	National Assessment Resource

	RIF
	Record Inspection Findings

	EQIA (New LTS/HMIE Organisation)
	Scottish Education Quality and Improvement Agency

	SLF
	Scottish Learning Festival

	SPTC
	Scottish Parent Teacher Council

	SPION
	Scottish Parental Involvement Officers Network

	STEM
	Science, Technology, Engineering, Maths

	TESS
	Times Educational Supplement Scotland

	QIO
	Quality Improvement Officer
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